
KCMR December 10, 2022 meeting called to order at 
11:01 by President Lonnie Demoret with 12 members 
and one guest, Beverly Baker, Don Phillips’ daughter. 

One correction of the last month's minutes- 2022 should 
be in the heading, not 2021. Javen moved to accept the 
corrected minutes, and Phil seconded the motion. The 
motion passed. 

Treasurer’s report by Javen. Utilities have gone down. 
The deposit for the state fair building is paid for the June 
2023 show. Sales tax will be paid in January. Dues need 
to be paid. Phil made the motion to accept the 
treasurer’s report, Todd seconded it. Treasurer’s report 
passed. 

Old Business, open house is Dec 17 10am- 5 pm. 
Prepackaged treats were purchased by Suzanne and 
Jolene for the 17th. 

Club member Jerry East’s funeral is 10:30am Dec 17 

January 14 from 9-6 & the 15th from 10-3 is the 
McPherson 2nd Annual Model Train Convention and Expo 
at the McPherson Community Building.  Lonnie will have 
a layout set up for kids to run on the tablets. No selling of 
KCMR’s items. 
 



Jan 21 will be the KCMR club meeting at 11 
am.   

Feb 4 & 5 is the Wichita Train Show and Swap meet at 
the Cessna Activity Center. We will be selling extra club 
items and Lonnie’s layout will be running. 

Don Phillips' layout in his basement will be removed by 
Lonnie and Michael. 

 New Business  Hutchinson raised utility rates for 2023. 

Donations need to be collected from businesses for the 
June show. 

 Javen made a motion to adjourn, Todd seconded.  

Jolene, Secretary 

 


